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Wings Over Wendy’s 

Veterans Honored 

During November 
With schools and Veterans Service Organization 

relaxing the COVID lockdowns, Wings Over Wendy’s 

members were invited to more events than in the last two 

years. 

 

West Valley Christian 

Church School 
The first event was at the West Valley Christian 

Church School Memorial Day Assembly. on Wednesday 

November-02, 2022. The Assembly is organized by our 

good friend, Susan Emslie, as she had done for so many 

years at St. Martin in-the-Fields Church School in 

Winnetka. When the school closed, Susan moved to the 

West Valley Christian Church School and implemented a 

similar program that Wings Over Wendy’s always enjoyed. 

As in the program at St. Martin in the Fields, the 

keynote speaker was Earnest “Gunny” Napper, dressed in 

his USMC uniform. Attending the event was: Peggy Jean 

Bassett, Ron Boggess, Bob Donovan, Joseph Mueller, 

Ed Reynolds, Maria Rodriguez, Ray Rodriguez, 

Maurice Vasquez, Lucie Volotzky, and Bill Wentz. 

 

  
Photos by Larry Kushner and Dave Anderson 

Canoga Park Woman's 

Club Lunch 
The next event Wings Over Wendy’s members 

attended was the Annual Canoga Park Woman's Club 

Lunch honoring veterans on Saturday, November 5, 2022. 

The lunch included the POW/MIA Missing Man Table 

ceremony conducted by Dave Worley. Entertainment was 

provided by Rick Jerret. 

Attending the lunch was: David Alvarez, Dave 

Anderson, Mark Ax, Tony Cubarrubia, Gerald 

Detamore, Bob Donovan, Marilyn Hauck, Fred 

Kaplan, Victor Korechoff, Larry Kushner, Barney 

Leone, Marion Lovelace, Thomas Maiden, Rebecca 

Maiden, Ethel Margolin, Chuck Mathews, Bill 

Ratner, Ed Reynolds, Maria Rodriguez, Ray 

Rodriguez, Earl Roth, Bob Stiles, Sharon Fine, 

Lucie Volotzky, and Dave Worley. 

California State Assemblymember Jesse Gabriel was 

the keynote speaker and awarded each Wings Over 

Wendy’s luncheon attendee a California Legislature 

Assembly Certificate of Recognition. 
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Photos by Larry Kushner 

Ernest Lawrence Middle 

School Assembly & Lunch.  
After several years of absence, Wings Over Wendy’s 

was invited to attend the Ernest Lawrence Middle School 

Assembly and Lunch on Thursday, November 10, 2022. 

Similar to past years, the attendees met in the School 

Library and were individually interviewed by students from 

the school Leadership Group. 

At the lunch bell, the veterans paraded into the 

auditorium decorated with red, white, and blue balloons to 

sit at decorated tables. The school orchestra played patriotic 

songs and a hymn for each branch of the service. 

The Reseda Charter High School ROTC Honor Guard 

conducted the Presentation of Colors. 

In addition to the fine musical program, Student Body 

President Audrey Choi, John Lee, Principal Marilu 

Pigliapoco, Mary Melvin, and LAUSD District 3 Board 

Member Scott Schmerelson spoke. 

The lunch was provided by the Van Nuys-Reseda Elks 

Lodge, #2790. 

Wings Over Wendy’s members attending the event 

included: Tony Cubarrubia, Larry Kushner, Erick 

Lace, Jill Lace, Barney Leone, Thomas Maiden, 

Rebecca Maiden, David Plumb, Ed Reynolds, and Bill 

Wentz. 

 

 

Canoga Park Elks Lodge 

Veteran’s Dinner 
Also, on November 10, 2022, the Canoga Park Elks 

Lodge held its annual Veteran’s Dinner. As in the past 

dinners, Edra Rowe did an outstanding job of coordinating 

the event. The dinner was served by the Langley Division 

of the Navel Sea Cadet. 

Randy Lewis, Exalted Ruler of the Lodge, welcomed 

the veterans. Ed Reynolds was the Guest Speaker.  

Wings Over Wendy’s members attending the event  

were: David Alvarez, Lee Auger, Cherie Auger, 

Mark Ax, Peggy Jean Bassett, Ron Boggess, Tony 

Cubarrubia, Bill Garland, Dolores Garland, 

Marilyn Hauck, Abe Hoffman, Sue Hoffman, Erick 

Lace, Jill Lace, Barney Leone, Marion Lovelace, 

Yaffet Matindas, David Plumb, Ed Reynolds, Maria 

Rodriguez, Ray Rodriguez, Bob Stiles, Sharon 

Fine, and Joe Weber,  
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San Fernando Valley 

Veterans Day Parade 
When Veterans Day finally arrived on Friday, 

November 11, 2022, Wings over Wendy’s members were 

split between many events honoring Veterans.  

We entered a float in the 19th Annual San Fernando 

Valley Veterans Day Parade, as we have done in each year 

the parade was conducted. 

Galpin Ford provided Wings Over Wendy’s with a 

truck the attendees decorated, honoring and promoting 

Wings Over Wendy’s. 

Fred Kaplan was the organization's point person for 

the parade.  

Mark Ax drove the truck. 

Wings Over Wendy’s participating in the parade 

were:: Lee Ambers, Mark Ax, Ron Boggess, Max 

Carlisle, David Greenberg, Fred Kaplan, Marion 

Lovelace, Bill Ratner, and Joe Weber. 
 

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

Malibu Veterans Day 

Public Ceremony 
Also, on Veterans Day, Ethel Margolin and Ed 

Reynolds were two of the four veterans honored on stage at 

the 23rd Annual Malibu Veterans Day Public Ceremony, 

held this year in the Malibu Jewish Center.  

The City of Malibu, Douglas Elliman Malibu 

Association of Realtors, Malibu Navy League, and 

Pepperdine University, collaborated to commemorate 

Veterans Day. 

Friends of Wings Over Wendy’s Sophie Kidian, Heidi, 

Bernard and Ani Dermenjian were Committee Members. 

Dan Stark provided a bus from West Hills to Malibu. 

Attending the event from Wings Over Wendy’s were: 

Kathi Bromley, Arlyn Coro, Peter Helm, Neil Houston, 

Larry Kushner, Hillard Lewinson, Ethel Margolin, 

Stephanie Pofcher, Ed Reynolds, and Dan Stark. 
 

 
(Continued page 4) 
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.Mayor Garcetti’s Veterans 

Day Thanksgiving Feast 
The last Veterans Day event attended by Wings Over 

Wendy’s members was Mayor Garcetti’s Veterans Day 

Thanksgiving Feast on Saturday, November 12, 2022, at 

The Getty House. 

Mayor Eric Garcetti, First Lady Amy Wakeland and 

the Getty House Foundation invited the City’s veterans to a 

Veterans Day Thanksgiving Feast at the Getty House, the 

Mayor’s residence in Hancock Park on Saturday, 

November 12, 2022. 

The Mayor personally served each guest and then had 

a photo taken with each table. 

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

Bill Dillon and Mayor Eric Garcetti 

Attending from Wings Over Wendy’s was: Tony 

Cubarrubia, Bill Dillon, Tanya Kaiser, Bob 

Donovan, Andy Kopetzky, Larry Kushner, Barney 

Leone, Frank Lopez, Chuck Mathews, Yaffet 

Matindas, Ed Reynolds, Bob Stiles, Sharon Fine, 

and Michael Sugar. 

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

Councilmember John Lee 

 9th Annual Educator’s 

Roundtable 
Shifting from Veteran’s Day events, Wings Over 

Wendy’s members attended Councilmember John Lee’s  

9th Annual Educator’s Roundtable and Breakfast at New 

Horizons on Wednesday, November 16, 2022. 

Wings Over Wendy’s had a booth promoting the 

WOW “Conversations With Heros” program. 

Manning, the WOW booth was Bill Tapp. Ed 

Reynolds led the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance and 

Bob Donovan, and Larry Kushner promoted the program 

with the School Principals in attendance. Fourteen signed a 

sheet expressing interest in the program. 

The program was conducted again before the West 

Hills Neighborhood Council meeting on November 29, 

2022, at the Pomelo Community Charter School. 

Bob Donovan and Ed Reynolds attended the meeting, 

including Principals who had not attended the November 

16th meeting.  

Ed Reynolds talked about the Conversations with 

Heroes program, and Bob Donovan about the Operation 

Gratitude program.  

Six more Principals expressed interest in the 

Conversations with Heroes program. 
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Temple Aliyah Shabbat 

Morning Service Honoring 

Veterans 
On Saturday, November 19, 2022, Temple Aliyah 

conducted a Shabbat Morning Service honoring those who 

have served and are still protecting our nation in the Navy, 

Army, Marines, Air Force, Coast Guard, Police and Fire 

departments. Following the Shabbat, a Kiddush Luncheon 

was held, with attendees talking about their service 

experiences. 

Among those attending were: Bob Donovan, David 

Greenberg, Abe Hoffman, Sue Hoffman, Fred 

Kaplan, Harvey Keenan, Victor Korechoff, Penny 

Korechoff, Marion Lovelace, Ethel Margolin, Ed 

Reynolds, Earl Roth, and Joe Weber,  
. 

November 2022 

Meetings 

November 7, 2022 

 
From Google 

Stealth Technology – 

Invisible And Deadly 
On November 7, 2022, Wings Over Wendy’s could 

not meet in the Auditorium because it was being used as a 

polling place. Instead, the meeting was conducted on solely 

Zoom, and the featured presentation was the documentary 

Stealth Technology – Invisible And Deadly. 

It started with a review of stealth fighter jets and then 

the use of stealth design by the US Navy in the USS 

Zumwalt. Then, shifting back to the air, it reviewed the 

designs of the stealth bomber, the F-22 Raptor, and the 

abilities of the Eurofighter. 

The documentary then discussed the four components 

of stealth aircraft. The process of air refueling. Next, it 

documented stealth aircraft simulation and the most 

advanced combat jet. The documentary concluded with a 

discussion of new and future stealth technologies. 

November 14, 2022 

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

Anne Marie Radel Talks 

About the Dallas 

Airshow Crash 
On November 14, 2022, Anne Marie Radel, a certified 

B-17 pilot, spoke to the group about the weekend Dallas 

Airshow Crash. 
(Continued Page 6) 
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On November 12, shortly after 13:20, a P-63 King 

Cobra collided with a B-17 Flying Fortress, killing five 

people on the B-17 and the sole pilot of the P-63. The 

aircraft were flying as part of the Wings Over Dallas air 

show held at Dallas Executive Airport, which featured 

several aircraft from the World War II era. 

Anne Marie has flown a b-17 in airshows and she 

knew some of the pilots lost in the crash 

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

Karen Light Visits 

Wings Over Wendy’s 
On November  14, 2022, Karen Light, daughter of 

Martain Light visited the meeting from Pflugerville, Texas 

 

Into Flight Once More 

Documentary 
The featured presentation on November 14, 2022, was 

the documentary Into Flight Once More, narrated by Gary 

Sinise. It brings the history of June 6, 1944, to the present 

through the lens of one squadron and their epic recreation 

journey across the North Atlantic to Normandy for the 75th 

Anniversary of D-Day. Along the trip, we see interviews of 

some of the last remaining D-Day Veterans and younger 

generations of men and women who re-charted their path to 

honor their sacrifice and thank them for their service. 

The journey took the film crew across the United 

States and on to Canada, Greenland, Iceland, Scotland, the 

UK, and finally to, France. It documented the history and 

significance of these locations during wartime and the 

challenges the crews faced in completing the journey. 

One of the reenactment paratroopers in the video is 

Wings Over Wendy’s member and local History Teacher, 

Franky Ortega 

November 21, 2022 

 

Jumping Into Normandy 

75 Years Later 
On November 21, 2022, the featured presentation was 

Reenactment Paratrooper and History Teacher Franky 

Ortega talking about his life and experiences in jumping out 

of a C-47 over Normandy, France, on the 75th Anniversary 

of D-Day. 

Franky tells his story behind the scenes of the 

documentary Into Flight Once More we watch at the 

previous meeting. He starts his talk telling us about his 

background as a Yaqui Indian and growing up along the us-

Mexican border as his mother worked in the fields picking 

crops on both sides of the border. 

He graduated from UC Santa Barbra and decided to 

become a World History Teacher. His studies drew him to 

concentrate on WWII, and he joined a reenactment group. 

He attended Jump School in 2014 and in 2018, joined the 

D-Day Reenactment Paratrooper Team to participate in the 

75th Anniversary of D-Day. 

Franky then showed a slide presentation of his 

experience training and jumping into Normandy. He 

showed pictures of the WWII Airborne Demonstration 

Team training in Frederick, Oklahoma 

Commemorating D-Day- The WWII Airborne 

Demonstration Team owns 2 flyable aircraft: C-47 and C-

49. (Continued Page 7) 
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They have 3 Jump Schools: one for Tier 2/3 in April 

and two for Tier 1/2/3 in July and October.  All of the Jump 

Schools, except for April, are enrolled at max capacity. 

For the Tier 2/3 short courses are for Airborne 

Veterans.  The required training consists of BAR (Basic 

Airborne Refresher), Mock Door, and the T10R reserve. 

The School studied the WWII D-Day jump locations 

and prepared for the trip. 

 

Approximately 40 members of the WWII Airborne 

Demonstration Team (ADT) along with another combined 

160 members of other jump teams converged at historic 

Duxford Airport, England on June 3rd. Most team members 

began their cross Atlantic flight in the early hours of June 

1st in order to arrive on June 2nd and take a van caravan 

down to a 1500s Chateau De Plain Marais in the village of 

Beuzeville La Bastille by the Douve River in Normandy 

 
Chateau de plain-marais, 

Beuzeville-La-Bastille, Basse-Normandie 

Built on Old Roman Fort, Roman Road 

Hundred years war 

Same family for 500 years  

 

From France the team traveled to England. 

 

 

 

 

 
(Continued Page 8) 
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On June 6, the team had to re-pack their parachutes for 

the jump on the 7th –Drop Zone C 

Franky continued on about the ADT activities after the 

jump. He toured the area, the American Cemetery, Pointe 

Du-Hoc, Baily Bridge, Filthy 13 Monument, Hill 30 and 

many other sites the WWII Paratroopers fought in after D-

Day. 

Franky's passion for history began at an early age 

growing up with a hardworking mother, and although she 

dropped out of an American middle school to work as a 

farmworker, as a migrant son Franky realized what a 

privilege it was to be born in a country full of opportunity 

and risk. Living a constant life of change and often struggle 

allowed him to see the benefits of always challenging 

yourself. He has been teaching history for 14 years at 

several Los Angeles County high schools including more 

recently at the remaining buildings of the WWII 

Birmingham Army Hospital. 

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

Ed Reynolds presents Franky Ortega with a Certificate 
of Appreciation and Wings Over Wendy’s Bumper 

Stickers 

November 28, 2022 

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

Walter  unkel’s  ost 

WWII  ictures in  apan 
On November 28, 2022, Bob Eisenhart gave a short 

presentation he had been developing with Walter Junkel 

before Walter died. 

Bob showed Walter’s pictures of his time in the US 

Army at the end of WWII. Walter was on his way to 

Okinawa when the war ended and was sent to Japan to help 

stabilize the country. 
(Continued page 10) 
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His favorite photo was taken during his assignment to 

guard Emperor Hirohito. Other photos showed the 

destruction of Hiroshima, the Japanese he worked with, city 

and village scenes. 

One series of pictures showed his working on a 

Mosquito Abatement project. 

 

 
Photo from Zoom 

Abe Hoffman – History 

of  atriotic Holidays 
On November 28, 2022, the featured presentation was 

by our esteemed historian: Abe Hoffman. Unfortunately, 

Abe tested positive for COVID, so his presentation was 

remote via Zoom.  

Every Year two similar holidays are observed. Abe 

believes “observed” is more appropriate than 

“celebrated.”They are Veterans Day and Memorial Day. It 

has been half a century since Memorial Day was made an 

official Federal Holiday in 1972, and only since 1978, 

Veterans Day, both holidays bounced around the calendar 

for many years. Veterans Day has its roots in a specific date, 

November 11, and somewhat surprisingly, so does 

Memorial Day. 

Memorial Day originated after the Civil War, but with 

plenty of argument over who started observing the holiday 

and how it was observed. Finally, on May 1, 1865, a 

thousand newly freed African Americans and some white 

residents gathered in Charleston, SC to pay tribute to over 

250 Union dead buried in a mass grave. The bodies were 

exhumed and placed at a proper burial after they had been 

buried near a race track. 

Three years later, Governor John A. Logan, 

commander in chief of the Grand Army of the Republic, 

issued a decree naming May 30 as a nationwide day of 

commemoration for all soldiers killed in the Civil War. 

Logan called the event “Decoration Day, as the date didn’t 

fall on the anniversary of a Civil War battle. It my have also 

been picked as a spring day when flowers bloom. 

Before Logan’s observance, Southern women’s 

groups started placing flowers on the graves of Confederate 

soldiers. However, different states held similar observances 

on other dates. As of today, nine southern states officially 

have a Confederate Memorial Day. Some pay tribute to 

Jefferson Davis on his birthday; even General Stonewall 

Jackson is similarly honored. 

Southern variations notwithstanding, more than 27 

states were observing Decoration Day, and by 1896 all the 

states sent representatives to attend a cemetery at Arlington 

National Cemetery. This went on for fifty years and was 

confined to the Civil War dead. After the two World Wars, 

Decoration Day was sidetracked until 1971, when 

Decoration Day was changed to Memorial Day.  

This change was made because Congress passed the 

Uniform Monday Holiday Act of 1968. The law changed a 

bunch of previous holiday observances. Washington’s 

birthday became Presidents Day, Columbus Day shifted 

from October 12 to the third Monday in October, 

Decoration Day—soon to be called Memorial Day—went 

from May 30 to the last Monday in May, and later on Martin 

Luther King’s Day was the third Monday in January, and 

more recently, Juneteenth Day was made a Federal holiday. 

Labor Day was already fixed as the first Monday in 

September. Some dates will never be changed: Fourth of 

July, Christmas Day, and New  ear’s Day. Thanksgiving 

Day has a history all its own. 

All these days had four things in common: 1) they 

created three-day weekends, 2) don’t bother going to your 

mailbox, 3) it created opportunities for sales on everything 

from automobiles to mattresses, and )4 it gave federal 

employees a paid holiday. 

Because of the number of versions regarding the date 

of Memorial Day, several cities have competed for the 

recognition of being the first to create Decoration Day. 

Boalsburg, PA. Carbondale, IL. Columbus, GA, Columbus, 

MS, and Waterloo, NY. LBJ decreed Waterloo the “official 

birthplace of Memorial Day.” 

Unlike Memorial Day, Veterans Day has a definite day 

in history. Both sides agreed on a truce in the Great War 

that all sides would cease fire on the 11th day of the 11th 

hour of the 11th month. Note that this wasn’t the war's 

end—it just stopped the fighting.  

Abe then talked about the history of World War I. 
(Continued page 11) 
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History of WWI 
World War I, known as the Great War until World War 

II, was especially horrific for the numbers of the dead—12 

million, plus 21 million wounded, a general term that 

doesn’t mention amputated arms and legs and lives ruined 

by poison gas. In many ways, it was a stupid war that 

involved a pointless arms race and colonies dragged into a 

royal family feud. 

The family feud stemmed from the offspring of 

England’s Queen Victoria. She and her husband, Prince 

Albert, had nine children. It was the descendants of Victoria 

that helped bring on the Great War. One daughter married 

Tsar Nicolas I, so their son, the future Nicholas II, was one 

of Victoria’s grandsons. Another daughter married 

Frederick William of Prussia, heir to what would be modern 

Germany. His father, Wilhelm I, was a military man who 

lived too long. When he finally died, Frederick William 

became the new Kaiser, and unlike his military father, he 

proposed a program of progressive reforms. Unfortunately 

for history, he developed cancer a few months into his rule 

and died, as did his reforms. His son, Kaiser Wilhelm II, the 

villain of the Great War, was thus another of Victoria’s 

grandsons. He had a difficult childbirth in which the 

obstetrician used forceps that pulled him from the womb 

and permanently crippled an arm. The result was an 

embittered boy who bore resentment against his parents and 

a love for the military might inherited from Grandfather 

Wilhelm I. Wilhelm II enjoyed military parades and fancy 

uniforms and jealousy against the British and their military 

strength. 

What resulted in the Great War was the fact that 

England’s George V, Wilhelm II, and Nicholas II were first 

cousins, blood relatives. Wilhelm spent many summers 

with his Grandmama Victoria as a child and was fully 

bilingual. It would have been nice if the three cousins 

untangled their countries from the treaties that brought on 

the Great War, but they weren’t up to the task. Several 

decades before the war began, England and Germany 

started a competition about which country could build 

bigger and better battleships with long-range guns. The 

battleships were called dreadnaughts. Although Britain 

ruled the waves, Germany was determined to even things 

up with England. 

Along with the naval contest came significant 

developments and technology in new weapons. Both 

countries had colonies in Africa, as did France, Italy, and 

Belgium, and revolts by the native people were put down 

with the liberal use of heavy machine guns. The machine 

gun, unlike the rifle, was an impersonal killer. It didn’t 

matter if a soldier was courageous. The machine gun would 

mow him down as quickly as it did a frightened coward.  

The spark that lit the Great War was lit by Gavrilo 

Princip, 19 years old and a Serbian nationalist. He was 

determined to assassinate Archduke Franz Ferdinand, heir 

to the Austro-Hungarian Empire. He had his chance when 

the Archduke and his wife came to Sarajevo, a city in 

Bosnia then under Austrian control, in June 1914. Austria 

blamed Serbia for the assassination and made unacceptable 

demands on the smaller nation. Germany’s Kaiser Wilhelm 

pledged rashly to support Austria. 

Despite the relationship of George V, Nicholas II, and 

Wilhelm II, they were not able to or capable of stopping the 

treaties their nations had made. Germany backed Austria, 

Russia backed Serbia, and France supported Russia. When 

the German Army marched through Belgium to get at 

France, England backed Belgium. Somehow Turkey got 

into the mix as an ally of Germany. And so began the 

biggest, most tragic war in modern world history. Opposing 

sides were named the Allies and the Central Powers. Italy 

signed a treaty as one of the Central Powers but early on 

broke it and joined the Allies. As did Australia, New 

Zealand, and Canada, colonies in Africa and Asia also 

entered the war. 

During all this turmoil, President Woodrow Wilson 

insisted on neutrality. The war was not an affair for 

Americans as the United States had the Atlantic Ocean as a 

significant barrier to Europe’s problems. Gradually, 

Americans came to support the British, who were more 

effective in producing propaganda than the Germans. 

Artists drew dramatic pictures depicting Germans as Huns, 

apes, and rapists of nuns. Wilson ran for reelection in 1916 

with the slogan, “He kept us out of the war.”  

After Wilson’s inauguration in 1917, circumstances 

dictated a new policy. First, Germany’s submarines were 

resuming unrestricted warfare despite the controversy over 

the sinking of the Lusitania two years earlier, along with 

several other American merchant ships. A second reason, 

likely the main reason, was the Zimmermann Telegram, a 

message sent to Mexico’s President Carranza promising 

support of a Mexican invasion into the United States to 

regain territory lost in 1848. 

The United States entered the Great War, bringing 

fresh troops to go “over there” and aid the tired Allies. It 

took several months to train and equip the Army before the 

doughboys, as they were called, went to Europe. By the fall 

of 1918, it became clear to the German generals that they 

could not sustain their efforts to continue the fighting. 

 Both sides negotiated an agreement for a cease-fire, 

to take place on the 11th hour of the 11th day of the 11nth 

month—November 11, 1918, to stop the killing. A formal 

ending to the war was scheduled to take place months later 

in 1919. 

The formal meeting was the Versailles Conference in 

France, with the four major Allies—the U.S., Great Britain, 

France, and Italy presenting a treaty that singled out 

German for the harshest punishment—reparation payments 

and loss of territory.  (Continued Page 12) 
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The Treaty was so punitive that historians have noted 

that the Versailles peace treaty sowed the seeds for the 

Second World War. Wilson had idealistic ideas about 

resolving the conflict, his 14 Points including one that 

called for a League of Nations. When the Senate refused to 

have the U.S. join the League, Wilson went on an extended, 

exhausting trip across the nation to convince the American 

people to urge the Senate to join the League. Unfortunately, 

Wilson suffered a major stroke, and with his incapacitation, 

any hope of the U.S. becoming a League member ended. 

People celebrated not the date of the signing of the 

Versailles Treaty but the date of the truce that became 

known as Armistice Day.  

It took 27 years before Congress passed a law called 

Armistice Day, “dedicated to the cause of world peace and 

to be hereafter celebrated and known as Armistice Day, a 

holiday to honor American veterans of the Great War.”  

The holiday's significance was broadened after World 

War II and the Korean War. As a result, veterans service 

organizations urged the holiday law of 1938 to be amended 

by changing Armistice Day to Veterans Day. 

In 1968, fifty years after the creation of Armistice Day 

and fourteen years after the name became Veterans Day, 

Congress passed the Uniform Holiday Monday Act, and 

Veterans Day was moved to Monday. However, Veterans 

Day was another matter unlike the other holidays in the law. 

The decision aroused the wrath of many states that 

continued to use the traditional November 11 date. From 

1971 to 1975, confusion reigned as states and the Federal 

government honored veterans on two very different dates. 

Finally, on September 20, 1975, President Gerald Ford 

signed into law, moving Veterans Day back to November 

11, effective in 1978. And that’s the way it’s been until 

now. 

Worth noting was an odd effort to change the name 

again. The American Bible Society wanted to change the 

name to Mayflower Day since November 11 coincided with 

the date of the signing of the Mayflower Compact in 1520. 

Fortunately, the idea never caught on. 

Cynics suspected that Congress had passed the 

Uniform Holiday Monday Act to give federal employees, 

including Congress, a paid three-day weekend. The three-

day weekend has its companion in other artificial 

holidays—Mother’s Day, Father’s Day, and the other days 

when Hallmark and its competitors sell lots of cards—

Halloween and Valentine’s Day. 

Fortunately, whether it’s been called Armistice Day or 

Veterans Day, that day of the 11th hour of the 11th day of 

the 11th month still reminds us of a point in time when the 

world came to its senses and called an end to a terrible war.  

That reminder still is with us whether it falls on a 

Tuesday, Wednesday, or Friday, according to the vagaries 

of the calendar.  

Whichever way we celebrate or observe Veterans Day, 

it is still very much a day when other nations such as Britain 

or Belgium, where it is called Remembrance Day, it is a 

solemn ceremony remembering an entire generation of 

young men who lost their lives in a war to end all wars, as 

a more innocent time believed. 
 

Wings Over Wendy’s 

Future Events: 
 

 
MOAA/MOWW CHAPTER MEETING 

14 December 2022 

Christmas Party 
Date: Wednesday,14 December 2022  

Check in starts at 5:30  
Buffet line starts at 6:30  
Program starts at 7:30  
RSVP to Dan Pemberton at 

dhpinto@aol.com or 805-807-7788  
NLT 9 December 

Los Robles Greens Banquet Center 
299 S. Moorpark Road,  

Thousand Oaks, CA 91360 
   

 

Assembly Days 
9409 Owensmouth Ave, Chatsworth 

December 10th 
Saturday, 9 am - 12 pm 

Sign up to attend @ 
https://www.operationgratitude.com/ev

ents/los-angeles-fob-assembly-day-
december-10/ 

 

https://www.operationgratitude.com/events/los-angeles-fob-assembly-day-2
https://www.operationgratitude.com/events/los-angeles-fob-assembly-day-2
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 

In Memoriam 
During November, we learned three Wings Over 

Wendy’s members “flew west.” 

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

Walter Junkel 

04/22/1926–10/30/2022 
Walter Junkel, a 1st generation American, was born 

November 22, 1926 in Kenosha Wisconsin. He later moved 

to California with his wife Marion and sons where he ran a 

successful paint contracting business with his brother and 

sons for over 50 years. He loved Jazz, loved to play the 

trumpet, was a Boy Scout leader for many years and an 

active member of the VFW Post 2805. Walter was also 

recently honored by participating with Honor Flights in 

Washington DC. 

Walter was preceded in death by his wife Marion, his 

two brothers, Bob and Frank and his son Mark. He is 

survived by his 4 sons, Paul(Sylvia), Peter, John(Patti), and 

Matthew(Sharon), his 6 Grandchildren and 13 Great-

Grandchildren. Water will be interned at the Bakersfield 

Veterans Cemetery at a later date. Honorarium in his name 

to VFW Post 2805. 

Walter grew up in Kenosha Wisconsin, son of German 

and Danish immigrants. Like so many others, he received 

the call from President Roosevelt to serve in the United 

States Army during time of war. The year was December 

1944. He answered the call and was inducted into general 

military service in January of 1945 at the young age of 18 

years and 2 months. He reported to basic training at Camp 

Robinson Arkansas completing this in May of 45. Soon 

after, Walter was told to pack his gear, “you're headed to 

Army Language School at Presidio Monterey, CA.” to 

study languages. 

Following his tour at language school, SSgt. Junkel 

was ordered to report to the war in the Pacific Theater. 

However, a typhoon delayed the departure until November, 

2 months after Japan had surrendered; the war was over. 

He arrived in Yokohama Japan aboard the US Army 

Transport General William Weigel as part of the military 

government’s occupation force. He was assigned to the 8th 

Army HQ & HQS Company, 88th Military Government 

Team, Fukushima Japan and was part of the Public Health 

Section. His unit was tasked with setting up and 

maintaining public health for the GI’s and the local 

population. Dysentery and malaria were rampant so his unit 

was responsible for disinfection of health care facilities, 

spraying for mosquitos and training the local population on 

sanitary practices. 

During his time in Japan, Walter was selected to be 

part of the honor guard to accompany Emperor Hirohito. 

Although the Emperor was more of a figurehead to the 

United States he was worshiped as a god by the Japanese 

people. Walter’s guard unit would escort the emperor 

during trips around the local prefecture. 

Walter was fascinated by the people, culture and 

country of Japan. He truly enjoyed helping them restore 

after the war. Given this, he reenlisted for another tour in 

1946. He considered staying in the Army as a career but 

was weary of the conflict that was brewing in Korea. In the 

end he figured he was lucky once but didn’t want to chance 

it a second time. He was Honorably discharged in 1949. 

. 

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

(Continued Page 14) 
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Sam Schultz 

11/11/1923-11/16/2022 
Samuel Schultz, was born in Brooklyn, NY on 

Veterans Day, November 11, 1923.  

Schultz enlisted in the U.S. Army in July 1942 and 

deployed to England with the 385th Anti Aircraft Separate 

Battalion.  

After four months, the unit was sent to Utah Beach, 

July 7, 1944, to protect the Normandy beaches from enemy 

aircraft.  

Fighting their way across France, Holland, Belgium, 

and Germany they protected Army units at bridges and 

airfields on their drive to Germany. Then, the 385th moved 

into Belgium where they were involved in the Battle of the 

Bulge.  

After the Battle of the Bulge, the 385th went through 

Holland and Germany where they stayed through the end 

of the war.  

Schultz’ awards are numerous: The French Legion of 

Honor medal, presented by the Minister of Foreign Affairs 

(the highest French order of merit for military and civil 

merits established in 1802 by Napoleon Bonaparte), the 

EAME Campaign Medal with four battle stars 

(EuropeanAfrican-Middle Eastern campaign medal created 

in 1942 by President Franklin D. Roosevelt), the WWII 

Victory Medal, the American Campaign Medal, and the 

Belgium Fourragere (created by Prince Charles of Belgium 

in 1940 to honor certain military formations distinguished 

during WWII).  

After the war, he and his wife, Ruth, moved to Los 

Angeles where he became an electrician and then a 

journeyman in 1950. He worked for an electric company 

for 17 years and then for the County of Los Angeles for 20 

years. Later, he did volunteer work for Kaiser Hospital in 

Woodland Hills and Panorama City for 26 years.  

Sam has three children, three grandchildren and four 

great grandchildren. He and Ruth enjoyed 72 years of 

happiness together. 

 

. 

 

Howard Davis 

07/07/1936-11/17/2022 
Howard A. Davis grew up in Cumberland, Maryland. 

In 1954, he graduated from Fort Hill High School and 0n 

18th birthday, July 7, 1954, he enlisted in the USAF. 

He took his Basic Training at Sampson AFB, NY. 

Then he was sent to Fort Sam Houston, San Antonio, TX, 

to train as a Medic. Upon completion of training, he was 

assigned to Spangdahlem Air Force Base, Germany. At the 

base hospital, his duties included the Treatment Room and 

Night Emergency. In addition, he was also assigned as a 

paramedic on flying status.  

His next assignment was to a base in New York City 

and he was discharged. Upon returning to Cumberland, 

Maryland, he kept busy working at different occupations. 

Then he enrolled in Frostburg State Teachers College in 

Western Maryland and completed his studies in two years. 

Years later he received his A.A. from Los Angeles Valley 

College in the Administration of Justice. He also earned a 

B.A. in Management from Redlands University. 

In 1963 Howard married his high school, sweetheart. 

The couple moved into a triplex owned by her parents in 

Beverly Hills, Calif. 

On June 1st, 1964, he became an officer for the 

Beverly Hills Police Department. Howard served for 30 

years.   (Continued page 15) 
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During his distinguished career, he served in all 

divisions: patrol, traffic, detectives, and special 

assignments. When he retired, this profession was a senior 

training officer. He served twenty years in the Police 

Association. Howard was the President of the Beverly Hills 

Police Officers Association the last ten years of his career. 

His service is scheduled for 10:00, Thursday, 

December 8, 2022, at Pierce Brothers Valley Oaks-Griffin 

Mortuary & Crematory & Pierce Brothers Valley Oaks 

Memorial Park, 5600 Lindero Canyon Road, Westlake 

Village, CA 91362. 

. 

Prayers 
Unfortunately, several of our most active members 

were hospitalized, in Nursing Homes, or at home, 

recuperating from their injuries or illnesses. Our prayers are 

for a speedy recovery and a return to our meetings:  

, Howard Swedlick and Kurt Rademacher 
. 

December Birthdays 
Shirley Andrews  December 04, 1936 
David Greenberg  December 04, 1965 
Bob Eisenhart  December 05, 1938 
Dave Worley  December 05, 1953 
Howard Swerdlick  December 07, 1936 
Roscoe Frazier  December 08, 1939 
Ronald Roscoe  December 11, 1944 
Dan Pemberton  December 13, 1939 
Frank Garrett  December 14, 1962 
Frank Lopez  December 14, 1961 
Alex Daunis  December 15, 1940 
Larry Kushner  December 15, 1946 
Dave Anderson  December 16, 1942 
Julio Jimenez  December 17, 1944 
Jim Sivazlian  December 17, 1945 
Peggy Jean Bassett  December 20, 1938 
Peter Helm  December 22, 1944 
Alan Hill  December 22, 1966 
Lee Auger  December 23, 1929 
John Helm  December 24, 1929 
Cathy Collom  December 26, 1960 
Claude Maugein  December 28, 1952 
 

New Members & Guests 
We welcomed the following new members, guests, 

friends, and relatives to our meetings in November 2022:  

Karen Light 
 

Wings News  atrons 
The following is a list of WOW members who have 

contributed $10 to fund the publication for 10 months.  

David Alvarez  Lee Ambers 

Steve Andersen  Dave Anderson 
Lillian Anderson  Shirley Andrews 
Lee Auger  Phil Aune 
Mark Ax  Peggy Jean Bassett 
Tom Bates  Bob Bermant 
Karl Boeckmann  Thyra Boeckmann 
Ron Boggess  Paul Boghossian 
John Boiko  Rod Boyce 
Richard Burns  Marge Callahan 

Michael Castro  Barry Chapman 

Harvey Cohen  Stanley DeCovnick 
Bob Donovan  Jan Edwards 
Bob Eisenhart  Mike Emch 
Nancy Emch  Gordon Fell 
David Freeman  Frank Garrett 
David Greenberg  Carter Greene 

Richard Gross  Marilyn Hauck 
Peter Helm  Richard Hernandez 
Abe Hoffman  Neil Houston 
Manny Iglesias  Carol Jensen 
Fred Kaplan  Steve Klausner 
Jerry Knotts  Andy Kopetzky 
Erick Lace  Robert Lanthier 
Robert Lee  Barney Leone 
Sherry Levitt  Hillard Lewinson 
Howard Lewis  Vivian Lewis 
Martin Light  Morris Litwack 
Marion Lovelace  Barry Maiten 
Ethel Margolin  Claude Maugein 
Shannon Muchow  Dan Pemberton 
Maurice Portnoy  Anne Marie Radel 
Marcene Rankin  Richard Raskoff 
Bill Ratner  Ed Reynolds 

Rosalie Rifkin  Maria Rodriguez 
Ray Rodriguez  Andy Romanisky 
Stanley Salmore  Bruce Schultz 
Sam Schultz  Jim Sivazlian 

Doc Stafford  Dave Steinbacher 
Bob Stiles  Alice Stone 

Howard Swerdlick  Rob Swihart 
Bill Tapp  David Timmerman 
David Tostenson  Karen Vegtel 
Karen Velarde  Tony Velarde 
Lucie Volotsky  Howard Waldman 
Joe Weber  Bill Wishard 
Dave Worley   
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 

Wings Staff 
Publisher: Ed Reynolds 
Editor: Ed Reynolds 
Photographers: Larry Kushner, Ken Mayer, 
 Andy Kopetzkey, Ed Reynolds, Howard Swerdlick, 
Michael Sugar, and Alan Hill. 
Audio & Video: Max Carlisle, Alan Hill, 
Secretaries: Marion Lovelace, Shirley Andrews 
Programs & Speakers: Bob Eisenhart 
Tours: Barry Chapman 
Events: Erick Lace, Maria Rodriguez 
Treasurer: Barry Chapman 
Hats, Shirts & Name Tags: Ed Reynolds 
Raffle Tickets: Fred Kaplan, Lee Ambers 
Decorations: Fred Kaplan, Bill Ratner 
Technical Assistance: Charles Scott 
Coffee & Donut Crew: Barry Chapman,  
Karen Velarde,  
Mark Ax 
Rod Boyce 
David Greenburg,  
Room Set-up Crew:  
David Greenburg,  
Fred Kaplan,  
Ron Boggess,  
Howard Swerdlick,  
Bill Ratner 
Lee Auger 
 

MESSAGE FROM  

JAY WERTZ 
Jay Wertz is preparing a Pearl Harbor Day 

special video presentation. He will be 
interviewing 101-year-old Lou Conter, a 
survivor of the December 7 attack on USS 
Arizona, on the air.  

Jay interviewed him previously for his 
book series War Stories: World War II 
FirsthandTM. He will also be interviewing a 
prominent historian. 

The link to our YouTube Channel is 
below. The special will premiere on 
December 7. It will also be on Facebook and a 
few digital broadcast TV stations in Northern 
California. 
https://www.youtube.com/@monroepublications7392 

WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 7, 2022  
@ 8:00 PM 

 

The Western Front, Christmas, 1914. Out of the 
violence a silence, then a song. A German soldier 
steps into No Man’s Land singing “Stille Nacht.” 
Thus begins an extraordinary night of 
camaraderie, music, peace. A remarkable true 
story, told in the words and songs of the men who 
lived it. 

WHERE? 

The Soraya Great Hall At 
The Valley's Center for the 
Performing Arts - CSUN.  

18111 Nordhoff Street 

Northridge, CA 
 

Tickets are compliments of 
Councilmember John Lee 
so please RSVP as soon as 
possible to: Ron Rubine at 

ron.rubine@lacity.org 
 

 

WOW Events Calendar 

Additions 
Because of Wings Over Wendy’s members’ high 

participation in their events, the teamup.com WOW 

Events Calendar has been extended to include: ANA 

Meetings, MOAA/MOWW Meetings, and Operation 

Gratitude Events.  

The key is: kswpwdaeovnb1jans4 

 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2F%40monroepublications7392&data=05%7C01%7C%7Cc200990f414f47aeeda308dad1511598%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638052443433094982%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2FLgFvTilAUo%2FqLMMcBPc5Of%2BnCY%2FJSIV8qvAD296NKM%3D&reserved=0
mailto:ron.rubine@lacity.org
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PIERCE FLORIST

Lori Brainard

10621 Victory Boulevard

North Hollywood, CA 91606

(818) 761-4280

 

 

 
 

Reminder 
Wings Over Wendy’s monthly food 

drive is Monday, December 5th 

 

 

For Help with your Zoom 

Connection 

Contact: Charles Scott 
(818) 448-1737 

pcinfoman@gmail.com. 
The WOW Zoom Equipment GoFundMe account link 

is: gf.me/u/x9pst6. 

Charles has offered to help Wings Over Wendy’s 

members with their computer problems for FREE. 

mailto:pcinfoman@gmail.com
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